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  Letter dated 6 July 2007 from the President of the Security Council  
to the Secretary-General 
 
 

 I have the honour to inform you that your letter dated 25 June 2007 
(S/2007/412), concerning security and operational issues related to the work of the 
United Nations Assistance Mission for Iraq, has been brought to the attention of the 
Security Council. 

 By way of a statement made by the President of the Security Council to the 
press on 13 June 2007 on their behalf, the members of the Security Council 
expressed their appreciation for ongoing United Nations support in Iraq and 
encouraged continued and robust United Nations assistance in support of the Iraqi 
people and Government. 

 The Council hereby confirms that it welcomes and supports the announced 
immediate planning for the construction of a new United Nations compound in 
Baghdad and has no objection to your intention to proceed with a request to the 
General Assembly for the necessary funds, in accordance with the established 
procedure. 
 
 

(Signed) Wang Guangya 
President of the Security Council 

 


